LOG OF MEETING
DIRECTORATE FOR ENGINEERING SCIENCES

SUBJECT: Meeting of the F15.18 Bassinets & Cradles Subcommittee

DATE OF MEETING: October 19, 2022

PLACE OF MEETING:  Virtual (WebEx) and In-person (Sheraton Hotel, New Orleans, LA)
LOG ENTRY SOURCE: Celestine Kish (ESHF)

COMMISSION ATTENDEES: In-person: Celestine Kish, ESHF, Jacqueline Campbell,
EXHR. WebEx: Carlos Torres, ESMC, Ashley Johnson, HS, Suad Wanna-Nakamura, HS,
Stefanie Marques, HS, Sharon White, ESHF, Zachary Foster, ESHF, Maureen Danskin, CRE.

NON-COMMISSION ATTENDEES: Scott Lewis, Subcommittee Chair,
Contact ASTM for full attendee list.

SUMMARY OF MEETING:

Mr. Lewis called the meeting to order. After introductions and the meeting agenda was
approved, the group discussed recent ballot results. Mr. Lewis explained that the CPSC
Commission rejected ASTM’s request to accept the latest version of F2194-22¢l and asked Ms.
Kish to explain CPSC staff’s next steps. Ms. Kish explained that in fiscal year 2023, staff will
be working on a notice of proposed rule (NPR) to update the bassinet regulation. She explained
that staff will focus on defining leg/stand height and would appreciate working with the ASTM
subcommittee on other recommendations to address the concern of consumers placing compact
bassinets on unstable, elevated surfaces. Subcommittee members discussed a number of issues
related to compact bassinet use. A task group was formed to continue work on compact
bassinets. Ms. J. King volunteered to lead the task group; Ms. Kish and Mr. Torres are on the
task group.

Although the cantilever bassinet task group was on the agenda, the meeting adjourned without
discussing the topic.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30pm CT.
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